         Research Riders Meeting

October 12, 2006
President David Moczygemba called the meeting to order for the seven members present.

Don Moravits made the motion to accept the September minutes. Ken Irvin seconded the motion and it was unanimously accepted.
Treasurer Ken Irvin gave the Treasurer’s Report of a balance of $686.87, minus $100 for the annual picnic, plus $135 in dues, for a total of $721.87. Three more paid dues were added at this meeting for a total of $736.87. At this time, there are thirty paid members.
Old Business Section---Senior Ride Captain Scott Mullin reported the results of his ride survey. He had eighteen returned and some persons voted for multiple options, giving the following results: the Saturday/Sunday vote split down the middle with 13 voting for each. For rides per month, nine voted for one/month, 8 for 2/month and several voted for more than 2/month. Sixteen of the eighteen mentioned that they would be willing to plan or lead a ride. The majority seemed to favor riding for four or more hours with multiple stops (usually involving food and visiting on the stops). Fourteen responses were in favor of multiple day rides (overnighters). About one-half of the responses were in favor of meeting and riding after work, also for breakfast rides, lunch rides and meeting at Hills ‘N Dales. Scott will be further studying and refining his results. So, stay tuned for more information about future rides! They are coming up!!
The September 24th Southside Ride was discussed. Joe Stateson mentioned that he thought that the ride may have been paced just a little too fast, but that the beef jerky he found was very good. Scott Mullin also agreed that the ride was nice, scenic and fun!

There are plans to make a ride to the Renaissance Festival. This will be an overnight ride for most.

New Business Section---Joe Stateson made the motion (seconded by Scott Mullin) to have the minutes of the meetings posted on his Research Riders website. The motion passed.
Joe also told us that he is working on adding a calendar of events section to the website. It should be up and running before too much longer.

Jonathon Matthews is in the planning stages for a ride in the Wimberley area for November 11th. Stay tuned for more information about that ride.

General Discussion---Joe Stateson told us about the Bikefest in Corpus Christi happening Oct. 13-15. 
Riders were reminded that Art Nichols and Jonathon Matthews were meeting at the 20 Grand club on Bandera Road on Oct. 17th after work for socializing and possible eating at Jim’s across the road.

We were told of the Deer Crossing in Selma having the COC Chili Cookoff on October 21st.

Someone at David’s church is going to be working at the new Harley Davidson shop on Culebra Road and Loop 410—Caliente Harley Davidson. He told us that their website is up and running (www.calienteharley.com). While it is not listed yet on the website, David said that they hope to be opening on November 6th.
There was a short discussion on the December Toys Runs in the area. Specifically mentioned were San Antonio and Dallas/Fort Worth.

Scott Mullin made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Joe Stateson, and it was unanimously accepted.

